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WCYP Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, May 29, 2025 – 6:30pm 

Traum Brewing, Upper Sandusky 

 

Attendance:  Hannah Barnes, Dan Biller, Tiffany Biller, Scott Boes, Dan Hayman, Lesley Hayman, 

Brian Kummerer, Greg Moon, Jessica Moon, Zach Morral, and Millie Thelen. 

 

President Scott Boes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Scott announced there was a balance of $60,357.27 in the checking account. 

• Budgeted expenses include $6,000 for outstanding scholarships and $8,000 for the City of Upper 

Sandusky alleyway furniture. 

o Of the money in the checking account, $19,606.41 had been collected for 2025 

Wyanstock. 

 

Committee Updates: 

• Scholarships 

o Prospira America provided its scholarship applications for the WCYP to review. 

o Those in attendance each reviewed the 7 applications received.  

• Wyanstock 

o Much discussion took place around marketing, registering volunteers, and other planning 

items. 

▪ Greg will follow up with Seth regarding Younger Professionals working the 

merch tent, and help on Sunday tearing down. 

o The WCYP will stuff volunteer bags on Friday, June 27th at Treadways. 

o Scott shared that the Health Department was still awaiting final word on its grant to 

provide transportation during the event. 

 

Old Business 

• USHS Yearbook Advertisement 

o Seth advised that the US Younger Professionals, as a club at the high school, would 

already receive advertisement in the yearbook that would mention the WCYP. 

o No need for further action.  

 

New Business 

• Donation Requests 

o Upper Sandusky Fireworks 

▪ The City is seeking donations for its Independence Day fireworks show. 

▪ The WCYP donated $500 one time in 2023. 

• Lesley made a motion to donate $500 to the City for fireworks and Jessica 

seconded the motion.  The motion was then passed unanimously by way 

of voice vote. 

o Wyandot Community Foundation – Tunes by the Tracks event 

▪ Seeking sponsors of $500, $250, or $100 for the event 

▪ The WCYP was already past the deadline to sponsor 
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• Zach made a motion to donate $100 to the Wyandot County Community 

Foundation and Brian seconded the motion.  The motion was then passed 

unanimously by way of voice vote. 

• Additional Item – Natalie’s Lemonade Stand 

o Brian Kummerer suggested the WCYP consider supporting the Natalie’s Lemonade 

Stand effort as this was her 10th and final year organizing the fundraising event for Open 

Door Resource Center, and as a recollection of a young leader’s positive works. 

o Greg noted that Natalie was also one of this year’s scholarship recipients.  

▪ Brian made a motion to donate $200 to the cause for Open Door and Lesley 

seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously by way of voice vote. 

▪ Hannah and Lesley volunteered to deliver the check the following day. 

 

Adjourn 

• Zach moved to adjourn the meeting, and Hannah seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned. 


